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MINUTES of an adjourned regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Redlands held in the 
Council Chambers, Civic Center, 35 Cajon Street, at 9:00 A.M. on May 21, 2002. 

 
PRESENT   Karl N. (Kasey) Haws, Mayor 
  Susan Peppler, Mayor Pro Tem 
  Pat Gilbreath, Councilmember  
  Gary George, Councilmember 
  Jon Harrison, Councilmember 
 
ABSENT   None 
 
STAFF  John Davidson, City Manager; Bonnie Johnson, Finance Director; Rod Hill, Assistant Finance 

Director; and Tom Steele, Financial Analyst, Beatrice Sanchez, Deputy City Clerk. 
 
STUDY SESSION 
 
 2002-2003 Proposed Budget - Finance Director Johnson provided an overview of the 

proposed 2002-2003 General Fund.   
 
 Personnel Director Karen Olsen presented the proposed budgets for Personnel and Workers’ 

Compensation.  On motion of Councilmember Gilbreath, seconded by Councilmember 
Peppler, Council unanimously approved the tentative budgets.   

 
 City Treasurer Mike Reynolds presented his “23rd annual” proposed budget.  On motion of 

Councilmember Gilbreath, seconded by Councilmember Haws, the City Treasurer’s tentative 
budget was approved unanimously. 

 
 Library Director Larry Burgess, assisted by Nathan Gonzales, presented the A. K. Smiley 

Public Library’s proposed budget.  In the audience were many members of the Library Board 
of Trustees and Redlands Museum supporters.  Councilmember Haws moved to accept the 
A. K. Smiley Public Library’s tentative budget and to consider supplementals at the end of the 
budget process.  Motion seconded by Councilmember Peppler and carried unanimously. 

 
 Community Development Director Shaw, assisted by Heather Smith, presented proposed 

budgets for Community Development, Redevelopment Agency and Downtown Redlands 
Business Association. On motion of Councilmember Haws, seconded by Councilmember 
Peppler, Council unanimously approved the tentative budgets presented. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
  
 There being no further business, the City Council meeting adjourned at 11:01 A.M.  Next 

regular meeting, May 21, 2002, at 3:00 P.M. 
 
 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Deputy City Clerk 


